Rep. Ann Paulsen 

Massachusetts State House 

Boston, MA 02133

Dear Rep. Ann Paulsen,

Massachusetts Governor Mitt Romney consistently speaks in behalf of "smart growth" in clear statements in the Boston Globe and in other forums against "urban sprawl". He says we must build on re- developed land. The "small river flood plain forest" of 15 acres, named by the Executive Office of Environmental Affairs, is in Belmont, but holds the Alewife Reservation together in its most isolated area bringing wetland to upland, a topographical feature that makes the uplands unique, with its rare silver maple stand. It is the core of the urban wild which knows no boundaries. This stand is a true gateway to the west from Boston on a major transportation artery. It is soon slated for development, therefore much will be clear-cut. The forest is nearly a mile from the Alewife T stop and there is no other transportation or amenities, which would have to be built on this fragile ecosystem. 

If sprawl is to be stopped, future development must be on land that is publicly accessible by good transportation, and can be redeveloped, not on top of land and waterways that are performing a valuable natural resource flood plain function of the region.

We have the opportunity to influence all municipalities including Belmont, and to share solutions for protecting the forested Uplands and their connecting ecosystems of marshes, ponds, a river, streams and great amounts of rare habitat. 

These discussions must include solutions which run the gamut from Conservation Restriction, tax transfers, land swaps, or municipal sharing of purchase, etc. The Belmont Uplands Advisory group appointed by the Selectmen, and Trust for Public Land can help find the best solution for the owner-developer, Brian O'Neill, but especially the state's Department of Conservation and Recreation (DCR), which owns most of the abutting land and wetlands. These public lands will be heavily impacted with any development, whether housing or commercial. 

Cambridge also has municipal responsibility for over 100 acres of the DCR lands and has 3 acres on the O'Neill property. Cambridge's improvement plans would be insured and expanded if the Uplands were to be a part of the Alewife Reservation, thus insuring it as a great protected urban wild, recreational area, and access for the general region, as is already planned in the extraordinary 2004 DCR master plan.

Yours truly, 

